
Dear parents and carers,

This will be the last newsletter for the term and it is hard to believe how quickly it

has gone, time flies when you’re having fun. On Friday we held our annual Faction

Athletics Carnival and the students really enjoyed the day. There were many

exciting events held and lots of excitement as the students belted around the

track in the relay races. They are always good to watch.  

The P&C were running lucky number competitions and raising funds for the school

and I would like to thank the dedicated volunteers of the P&C for all their efforts

on Friday. Well done! 

Well done to all our students for the way they conducted themselves. On the

whole the student behaviour was excellent. I look forward to seeing who makes it

into the Yale Primary School interschool team and representing our school next

term. I am sure they will make us proud. 

Thank you to Mr Scotland, the teachers for all their efforts on the day, and the

admin staff who tallied the scores, announced the results of the events. It was a

pleasure presenting the Runner-up and Champion boy and girl awards at the end

of the day. Well Done to our winning faction- Red. 

Kind Regards

Glen Read

Upcoming

Events

Week 10

Friday 22 September

-Free dress day

(gold coin donation-

wear your favourite

sports team colours)

-Last Day of term

(usual 3pm finish time)

Term 4

Week 1

Monday 9 October

Staff Development Day

(students not required at

school)

Tuesday 10 October

Students return to

school
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A huge well done to our Pre Primary super stars that performed their assembly item. They have been

practising really hard to learn how to sing a rainbow. We invited the families of EC1 and EC2 back for a

rainbow morning tea. 
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Our Junior Oval has new

sandpit toys! Students in

Years 1 & 2 are having a

great time playing, digging,

building sand castles as

well as using imaginative

play, creating scenarios

like shopping, digging

discoveries and pirates

finding treasure! Sandpit

play helps with the

emotional development

and socialisation in

children. 
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YALE PRIMARY SCHOOL P&C

We hope everyone enjoyed their gifts from the Father’s Day Stall. Thank you to the lovely helpers we had for both

days and to the well behaved students who came along to purchase gifts. We sold around 60% of our stock and

made a profit of $1368. The remaining stock will be added to the Christmas Stall that will be held in Term 4.

We were thrilled with the number of tickets we sold in our Parent Night Raffle, thank you to everyone who came

along and bought tickets! Our profit was $1,130.31 (we paid a small Square fee). The P&C are very grateful to the

businesses who contributed to our raffle, and especially to Chris Tallentire MLA (Member for Thornlie) who donated

$500 cash which was split over the top three prizes. Huge thanks to Adventure World, Bricks 4 Kidz, Cockburn Arc,

Perth Observatory, Brooklands Tavern, McDonalds Forest Lakes, Lollipops Jandakot and Cockburn Ice Arena for their

generosity. The winners have all received their prizes and were announced on our Facebook page.

The Canteen will have Hamburgers as the new special in Weeks 1-5 of Term 4. We are still finalising the prices and

which day they will be sold, but will advise families on our Facebook page soon. If you have any feedback on the

canteen, you can email us at yalepandc@hotmail.com

Our next meeting is on Monday 16th October at 3.15pm in the Shed.

We will be discussing fundraising for Term 4

including the Disco. 

Everyone is welcome!

Thanks for supporting the P&C!

NEWS AROUND THE SCHOOL

The student artwork
that was on display for
our Yale PS Parent
Night, demonstrated
the outstanding
creativity and talent of
many of our students.
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LEAVING YALE?LLLLEEEEAAAAVVVVIIIINNNNGGGG YYYYAAAALLLLEEEE????LEAVING YALE?

Office Superstars

Is your  child leaving Yale Primary School this term or at the end of the year?

Name of student:________________________________________________________________________________________________________________

Student Form/Class:_________________________________

Destination School (if known):________________________________________________________________________________________________

Final Date at Yale PS:____________________________________________________________________________________________________________

Thank you for letting us know!

Congratulations to our

office superstars!

Keep up the great

work! 


